March 1, 2019

Dear Ogio/Sanmar Customers,

Ogio is committed to providing safe, superior quality products to consumers. To that end, Ogio has
developed a robust compliance program designed to provide products that meet or exceed global
regulatory requirements, including specific United States requirements such as the Consumer Product
Safety Act (CPSA), the Consumer Product Safety Improvement Act of 2008 (CPSIA), and the California
Proposition 65, and specific European Union requirements such as REACH.

Prior to August 2018, Ogio products were labelled with a Proposition 65 warning based on a good faith
analysis of the information then available. Currently, new product models and new production of
existing products are tested to determine that Ogio products meet the restricted substance
requirements published by the American Apparel and Footwear Association, which mirrors state and
federal requirements. The AAFA restricted substance list can be found at www.wewear.org. Thus, Ogio
products meet California Proposition 65 requirements.

Ogio takes great care to ensure that the materials used in Ogio products are safe and meet all applicable
laws and regulations. Ogio totes and bags sold by SanMar are general use products and are not
specifically designed for use by children aged 12 and under.

Should you have specific compliance questions about an Ogio product please contact our Corporate
Compliance department at corporatecompliance @callawaygolf.com.

Sincerely,
P
John Polkis

General Manager, Ogio



